
PROVIDENCE REVIEW COMMISSION
CITY HALL, PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02903

421-7740 EXT. 408

December 31, 1984

Mr. Louis R. Stravato
President Pro Tem
City of Providence
City Council
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mr. Stravato:

JOSEPH R. PAOLJNO, JR.

MAYO R

Mayor Paolino has said he is going to appoint me as
a member of the Providence School Committee, and this
letter is to notify you as acting President of the City
Council, that I shall resign as Chairman and as a member
of the Providence Review Commission, effective with the
date of my appointment as a member of the School Committee.

I thank the City Council for the support given me and the
• Providence Review Commission since the fiscal crisis of

1981, and I urge you to continue the same support for the
PRC and my successor.

BGS/sz
(Dictated but not read)

CC: Mayor Joseph R. Paolino
Mrs. Carolyn Brassil

Sincerely,

IN CITY COUNCIL.
JAN 315
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